Placement of Registrars in Training Practice

Deanery guidance policy for placement of single or multiple Registrars in Training Practices
1. Requirement for one Registrar placement:

Registrars working in training practices need to be provided with a realistic supervised exposure to a varied and typical primary care clinical workload as well as time for training and education. The Deanery believes that a practice should provide on average a workload of at least 80 appointments per week for a full time Registrar. To be able to do this and be able to demonstrate that the Registrar is not taking an unfair proportion of the practice workload, the practice will need to have a registered list size of at least 2000 patients and at least one GP performer other than the Trainer in the practice. A growing practice with a list size between 1900 and 2000 limit may be considered for training at ST1 level subject to a workload assessment visit by the Deanery.

2. Requirement for multiple Registrar placements in one practice

Practices with multiple Registrars will continue to be assessed and reapproved in the usual manner. The practice will need to demonstrate that it can provide on average at least 80 appointments per week for every Registrar, and that the total combined workload of all the Registrars does not on average exceed 35% of the total appointment workload of the practice. 

3. Maximum number of Registrars in one practice

Training practices will not be approved for training Registrars in excess of the number of GP performers in the practice. (GP retainees and locums will not be considered as GP performers for this purpose). In an existing practice with multiple registrars if a GP performer’s retirement or resignation results in this maximum guidance being exceeded the practice will need to reduce the number of Registrars till a replacement is made. In very large practices with multiple sites, the guidance applies to each site rather than the whole practice.

This guidance is based on a more detailed and referenced paper available on request from
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